Dear Inquiry Members,
 

I have just learnt about this national inquiry and the fact it has had its deadline for submissions extended to 16 June 2006.  
This gives me no time to do a detailed submission but I would like to register what I consider to be a totally unfair discriminatory practice to gay ex servicemen under the DFRDB Pension Scheme and gay public servants under the PSS scheme.
 

I am a gay male that has been in a relationship with another gay male for 7 years. 
I served in the Royal Australian Navy for 23 years retiring in 1994 with a Comsuper DFRDB pension entitlement.
My concern is that should I pre-decease my partner he will receive no residual pension from this scheme, however if we were a heterosexual couple my surviving partner would receive a pension all be it reduced from the current entitlement.
 

I am now a Commonwealth Government Employee under the PSS scheme.  The same rules apply to residual pensions for the surviving partner under this scheme as to the DFRDB scheme.
 

I believe that fairly recent changes to the Superannuation Industry Act has given superannuation death benefits to same sex couples through an interdependency relationship clause for couples in private sector schemes but has not been extended to public sector schemes such as the Comsuper/DFRDB/PSS
 

I would like this Inquiry to include this aspect of financial discrimination in its deliberations as it affects quite a lot of ex-servicemen and retired public servants.
 

I apologise for the brevity and lack of substance to this last minute submission but I have only just become aware of the Inquiry.
 

 

Sincerely
 

Gordon Rothe
